BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, July 10, 2007

Tuesday, Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library, in the Bladwin Room on Tuesday, July 10, 2007. Chairman Anthony A. Scibelli, opened the meeting at 7:30P.M..
Attendance: Vice Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Eric A. Walker and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:
Jackson Park Playground / Fundraising/ Harry Potter night.
Little League / Tony Scibelli.

Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Richard Alex to Special Police Officer for the Town of Swampscott seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to appoint Kevin Breen as Director of Emergency Management seconded by Selectman Paster.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Rich Raymond to the Assistant Director of Emergency Management seconded by Selectman Walker.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint John Gliha to the DPW Department as a laborer seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Domenic Finelli to the Conservation Committee seconded by Selectman Walker. 

Votes of the Board:
 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve the renewal of a Junk Dealers License from Phillip’s Clock, 300 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker. 
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR’S REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

·  Ask for assistance from residents and the public on any interested parties in    broadcasting / tapings of various Board & Committee’s meetings.

· Town’s website updating.

· Group Insurance / State Health Insurance Plan.
· Applicants sought for Building Inspector position.

· Town Hall renovations.

SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Walker welcomed home Brooks Terrace resident First Lieutenant Joe Reagan of the United States Army and sent his thought’s and concern out to all who are serving our Country. Mr. Walker clarified that his signature was on a letter urging residents to read the  three possible draft budgets that are posted on the Town’s website  with the rest of the members of the Board of Selectmen but did not appear in the Reporter which was an oversight by the paper.  Mr. Walker congratulated the softball champions including the Phillies, Royals & Athletics.  
Selectman Paster mentioned the Swampscott & Marblehead Night that was recently held during a North Shore Spirit’s game and thanked everyone for participating in a great event. 
Selectman Scibelli congratulated the major division who won both the regular season and the playoffs finishing their season with a 22-0 record. Mr. Scibelli also recognized all the baseball, softball and playoff champions for a season well done. Mr. Scibelli reminded everyone to look at the Town’s website for three draft versions of next year’s budget. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to adjourn meeting at 8:15P.M. seconded by Selectman Paster.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

